Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning,in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph J (a) (iii) of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby:-
1. Approve the principle of charging for pre applications advice on all development proposals except those relating to house extensions.

2. Agree the next steps needed to secure the introduction of pre application charging.

3. Agree that I can take any further decisions relating to the introduction and management of pre-application charging including setting fee levels.

The Reasons are that pre-application discussions are seen as a significant and important part of the development management process, and an opportunity to further enhance services to our customers. They can save time and money for developers as a result of early engagement and result in better schemes and a smoother passage through the planning process. This stage also provides an opportunity for engagement at all levels, both by elected members, the local community and other statutory agencies as well as officers. The resources needed to give such advice can be significant and that cost is borne by the local authority and ultimately a cost to its citizens. Charging for pre application advice will deter inappropriate enquiries and ensure the resource is used to provide a well managed and constructive process that will add value at all levels

Assessment of Risk :

Minimal to implementation

Low to medium -it may result in planning applications being submitted without the pre application stage causing more work at the front end (validation) and during processing. Some applications will fail at the front end of the process.

The source of funding is: From developers and applicants 

Legal Advice obtained Yes Richard Lester, Solicitor 
Financial Advice obtained Yes Nigel Dickens, Accountant

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Report submitted to Planning Lead Member Briefing on 17th November, 2009
Contact Officer:
Chris Findley


Tel No 793 3654

	*
This matter is also subject to consideration by the Lead Member for/ Director of Customer & Support Services,  and, accordingly, has been referred to that Lead Member for a decision.
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	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committees to call-in the decision are the

            Neighbourhoods and Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed: Councillor Derek Antrobus
Lead Member for Planning

Date 17th November, 2009
*
This decision was published on 17th November, 2009.
*
This decision will come in force on 25th November, 2009 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

